Sean Arent

Myself and the other SPFPA security professionals that work in the tideflats area will have to
breathe in a higher concentration of particulate matter at work and possibly at home due to this
expansion. Whether or not it is below EPA Ilimits, this is still very undesirable. Without a filtration
system, [ would not support this proposal.

30,000 tons of carbon dioxide also adds to the urgent crisis of greenhouse gases in the atmosphere.
This is unacceptable, and if Westrock wishes to expand their operation they should offsite all of

their emissions, not just some.



